Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks Ministère de l'Environnement, de la Protection de la nature et des Parcs

Office of the Minister

Bureau du ministre

777 Bay Street, 5th Floor Toronto ON M7A 2J3 Tel.: 416-314-6790 777, rue Bay, 5° étage Toronto (Ontario) M7A 2J3 Tél.: 416.314.6790



JUN 1 9 2019

357-2019-833

Mr. Bruce Campbell Administrator Ontario Tire Stewardship 300 The East Mall, Suite 100 Toronto ON M9B 6B7

Dear Mr. Campbell:

Thank you for your letter informing me of the uncertainty surrounding the amount of Ontario Tire Stewardship's (OTS's) surplus funds.

I appreciate that there are outstanding tax matters that are still to be resolved with the Canada Revenue Agency (CRA). I encourage you to work as proactively as possible with the CRA to resolve these matters. I also expect that OTS will keep the Resource Productivity and Recovery Authority informed of any developments related to the resolution of the tax matters.

Finally, I encourage OTS to design an amendment to the approved windup plan that will provide a high level of flexibility so that you can use as much of the surplus funds as possible for the benefit of Ontario consumers.

Thank you for sharing your comments about this important issue with me.

Sincerely.

Rod Phillips Minister

c: Mr. Serge Imbrogno, Deputy Minister, MECP

Ms. Glenda Gies, Chair, Resource Productivity and Recovery Authority

Mr. Andrew Horsman, Executive Director, Ontario Tire Stewardship